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The fifty-fourth Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chairman at 12:05 p.m. EDT.
Self-introductions of government and industry representatives were made by those in attendance.

Chairman Gutierrez established the teleconference ground rules.  
Attendance:  Board of Directors:

Present - Sandy Bowling, Woody Chambers, Avelino Gutierrez, Frank LaQua, Bill Leonard, Scott Morris, Angel Oliver, and Bob Pitcher.
Absent - Bill Bronrott, Buddy Covert, Gene Eckhardt, Dave Lazarides, Rick Schweitzer, Jay Gingerich, and Bob Voltmann.
The agenda was approved. 
The minutes of the August 12, 2010, Board meeting were approved. 

Sandy Bowling advised that the State of Indiana has agreed to sponsor future board meetings.
Jose Rodriguez provided the update from the Federal Motor Carriers Safety Administration.  The D.B.A. name and legal name will be added to Unified Carrier Registration page on the SAFER website by November 30, 2010.  
Sandy Bowling advised that when a new USDOT number is issued, a letter is sent to the carrier to call a particular phone number to validate the new USDOT #, but the phone number is non-working. She has asked FMCSA to stop sending the letter until the number is fixed. John Steinhoff, FMCSA, advised that as of Sept 3 a new contractor was handling the new entrant program and by September 18th a new letter will go out to all new carriers correcting the phone number problem.  These carriers can still be processed in UCR.

Bill Leonard provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee.  
Scott Morris made a motion that the Board recommend to the States that the 2011 UCR mail out be completed between October 15, 2010, and November 15, 2010, with a recommended enforcement date to begin on February 1, 2011. The motion passed on a vote of 6 to 2.
Avelino Gutierrez will be sending a letter to FMCSA recommending the 2011 fees be the same as the 2010 fees.  
Rick Wood, FMCSA, advised that in section 367.20 and 367.30 the 2010 fees were set to be continuous until changed in a subsequent year, so no new approval by FMCSA is required for 2011 fees.
Bill Leonard advised that by the end of September a 2011 mailing list will be sent to the states.  He will also send a list of unregistered carriers for 2010.

Frank LaQua provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee.  Through August, 2010, the collections are up every year - $74 million for 2007, $79 million for 2008, $83 million for 2009, and $84 million for 2010.  The next distribution will be around the first of October.
Sandy Bowling provided the report of the UCR registration system of the State of Indiana.  She advised the States to check their returned e-checks reports to see if they have carriers that need to be contacted for failure to make good on bad e-checks.
Avelino Gutierrez advised that Scott Morris has been appointed as the chair of the Procedures Subcommittee and he thanked Barb Hague and Terry Willert for acting as chair previously.
Scott Morris provided the report of the Procedures Subcommittee.  The Procedures Subcommittee will update the UCR Form for 2011.
Avelino Gutierrez will check with FMCSA as to whether subcommittees must publically announce their meetings.

John Steinhoff asked that questions be filtered through Avelino Gutierrez with regard to what effect CSA 2010 and changes to SAFESTAT will have on SAFER.  At a subsequent meeting, FMCSA can have someone speak to the effects.  
Future Board meetings are scheduled for:

Thursday, October 14, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference

Thursday, November 4, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference

There will not be a January 2011 winter meeting of NCSTS, in which case there will be no face-to-face meeting of the Board.

Avelino Gutierrez introduced the letter from Motor Coach Canada that asked for consideration of UCR fees for vehicles in Canadian carriers’ fleets that are not used in international commerce.  See Exhibit A.  The Procedures Subcommittee will address this in the Q&A document and Avelino Gutierrez will draft a letter responding to Motor Coach Canada. 

The Board adjourned at 1:28 p.m. EDT.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on October 14, 2010
Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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